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Please file in the docket.
Thank you,
Aaron

From: Goolsby, Jeremey <jgoolsby@fbtlaw.com> 
Sent: Thursday, October 21, 2021 10:38 AM
To: Aaron Conklin <Aaron.Conklin@tn.gov>; rb2548@att.com
Cc: John Hutton <John.Hutton@tn.gov>; dflowers@nanpa.com
Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: TPUC Docket No. 21-00121

*** This is an EXTERNAL email. Please exercise caution. DO NOT open attachments or click links
from unknown senders or unexpected email - STS-Security. ***

Aaron,

It is our understanding that Somos needs an additional / separate order in Docket No. 21-00121
directing that the fourth block referenced below be provided to TCAL.  I have copied Dara Flowers
(who I believe is the correct contact person for the Numbering/Pooling Administrator).  She may be
able to provide more context on what they need on their end if my understanding is incorrect.

Thank you,

Jeremey Goolsby
Attorney at Law | Frost Brown Todd LLC

615.251.5583  Direct
912.272.7481  Mobile

jgoolsby@fbtlaw.com

From: Aaron Conklin <Aaron.Conklin@tn.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, October 20, 2021 3:56 PM
To: rb2548@att.com; Goolsby, Jeremey <jgoolsby@fbtlaw.com>
Cc: John Hutton <John.Hutton@tn.gov>
Subject: TPUC Docket No. 21-00121

Ms. Brown and Mr. Goolsby,

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on October 21, 2021 at 6:27 p.m.
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I am the Hearing Officer assigned to the above referenced docket (filed 10/15/2021). I
also issued the order overturning the code denial in the 21-00118 (filed 10/14/2021). As
I review the communications between Mr. Hutton with the Commission Staff and Ms.
Brown, and the subsequent request from Mr. Goolsby to Mr. Hutton, I am left with a
question as to whether the second request submitted in Docket No. 21-00121 is moot.
 
The 21-00118 Order authorizing the issuance of 3 Thousand Blocks to Teleport
appears to necessitate the opening of a new 10,000 number code. 3,000 of these
numbers would satisfy the 21-00118 request leaving another 7,000 in the pool. The
communications between Ms. Brown and Commission Staff appear to me to evidence
an agreement that another order is not needed to accommodate the 50 number
request in 21-00121.
 
However, if a clarifying order is needed to make clear that a fourth Thousand Block (in
addition to the 3 authorized by the 21-00118 Order) is directed to be provided to TCAL
in order to satisfy the F&M Bank request, then I am happy to issue an order that will
hopefully not add any confusion on Somos’ part. I would like to hear from both Ms.
Brown and Mr. Goolsby on what TCAL believes is needed.
 
Thank you in advance for your assistance.
Sincerely,
 
Aaron
 

 
Aaron J. Conklin, Senior Counsel
Tennessee Public Utility Commission
502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor
Nashville, TN 37243
(615) 770-6896
 

NOTICE: This electronic mail transmission is for the use of the named individual or entity to which it is
directed and may contain information that is privileged or confidential. It is not to be transmitted to or



received by anyone other than the named addressee (or a person authorized to deliver it to the named
addressee). It is not to be copied or forwarded to any unauthorized persons. If you have received this
electronic mail transmission in error, delete it from your system without copying or forwarding it, and notify
the sender of the error by replying via email or by calling Frost Brown Todd LLC at (513) 651-6800, so
that our address record can be corrected.




